
 

 

CHESHIRE EAST COUNCIL 

 
Minutes of a meeting of the Cabinet Member for Service Commissioning 
held on Monday, 26th January, 2015 in Committee Suite 1,2 & 3, Westfields, 

Middlewich Road, Sandbach CW11 1HZ 
 

PRESENT 
Councillor D Topping. 
 
Councillor in attendance: 

Couoncillor Louise Brown. 
 
Officers in attendance: 

Andrew Dunstone – Contract and QA Manager 
Ralph Kemp – Commissioning Manager Waste and Environment 
Cherry Foreman – Democratic Services Manager 

 
 

9 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE  

 
There were no apologies for absence. 
 

10 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  
 
There were no declarations of interest. 
 

11 PUBLIC SPEAKING TIME/OPEN SESSION  
 
No members of the public were present. 
 

12 DELIVERY AND ADMINISTRATION COSTS OF NEW BINS  
 

It is the Council’s policy to provide for a significant number of new dwellings in all 
parts of the Borough to 2030 to support economic growth and development and 
to ensure that there is an appropriate mix of house types, sizes and tenures.  

With an increase in the number of new dwellings there had been a corresponding 
increase in the number of waste bins required and, in the first 6 months of this 
year, the number of requests was over 30% higher than the previous year. 

To sensibly manage this budget pressure it was proposed that developers be 
charged for the delivery and administration costs of new waste bins.  In line with 
many other Authorities the Council had looked at ways to manage this increase 
without passing on additional costs to the general public. 

The report included copies of the guidance that had been prepared and it was 
intended this would be placed on the Council’s website and also linked to 
information in respect of planning applications. 
 

RESOLVED 

 
That approval be given to the principle that all developers of new properties be 
requested to cover the delivery and administration costs of new bins. 



 

 

 
 
 
 

The meeting commenced at 11.00 am and concluded at 11.15 am 
 

Councillor (none) 
 

 


